Appendix 4

MUDEFORD CRICKET CLUB, LEDBURY ROAD, CHRISTCHURCH, BH23 3LB.

APPLICATION FOR NEW CLUB PREMISES CERTIFICATE

REPRESENTATIONS FROM OTHER PERSONS

	NAME & REPRESENTATION					
	ADDRESS	REFREGERIATION				
1	Dan and	1				
	Michelle Venton	Dear Sir/Madam,				
		I wish to object to the application by Mudeford Cricket Club that has applied to BCP Council for a premises licence under the Licensing Act 2003 in relation to Mudeford Cricket Pavilion, Ledbury Road, Mudeford, Dorset, BH23 3LB. My objection is on many levels.				
		The disruption caused to the surrounding roads in terms of inconsiderate parking on match days is tolerable on the basis that it's for a finite period of time, once a week. The thought of that becoming a daily or weekly occurrence would not be acceptable and I would be very concerned as to the level of disruption and noise this would cause to a lovely quiet neighbourhood, along with possible negative impact on adjacent house prices. There have been several break-ins at this premises over the past few years and the storing of alcohol would only serve to increase the attraction to undesirable characters. There is already always litter around the pavilion with people drinking and smoking drugs – and this is without a premises licence				
		The selling of alcohol would also encourage a drinking culture on those nights which invariably makes its ways out into the local streets, when we already have a pub and the Mudeford Club within 100-200 metres of the cricket ground. There is absolutely no grounds to grant a licence to Mudeford Cricket Club, and certainly not 7 days a week. We object to this premises licence being granted.				
		Further to my previous email, I cannot help but feel that such a licence being granted would COMPLETELY alter the character of the cricket ground/field, which is, for the majority of the time, used extensively by local families who may, rightly feel uncomfortable at the prospect of encountering inebriated people while enjoying valuable family time. Dan Venton				
2	Jason Cook	Dear Sirs, Further to the recent application to sell alcoholic beverages during 1st April to 30th September each year, I strongly object. As a regular user of the park for dog walking and play with our small grand children this is totally unacceptable, it promotes an unnecessary				

culture of outdoor drinking which will attract potentially unwanted people and behaviour to the local area. This is a residential area with more than adequate facilities in the local area for the cricket players to frequent following their games, the local community already feel that the cricket club give off a sense of entitlement to the use of the public park, this would only increase this with the selling of alcohol which will undoubtedly be consumed outside, creating disruption and stress to the local residents. Please refuse this application as it is totally unnecessary and unacceptable. Kind regards Jason Cook Sandie Wood To whom it may concern, As a resident at Pauntley Road, i object to the licence being granted. The cricket pitch is a peaceful space used by local families there are 3 drinking establishments locally with in a 2 minute walk who'd welcome teams after a match, the clubhouse is very small and drinkers would use the park. Please can you acknowledge receipt or this email. Many thanks Sandie wood Ian Hamm Regarding the licensing application to sell alcohol. This is a ridiculous application as this is a quiet residential area, The cricket club is shares the space with a play park and people enjoying the space with sitting around on the grass having picnics when they are not playing cricket. The parking is bad enough when cricket as it is . This space is for everyone to enjoy and should not have to put up with people drinking alcohol. I also feel that this could cause problems to the pavilion with people trying to break in to the building .I also feel that just having a small note on the corner of the Pavillon applying for this is in itself sneaky as you have to look for it. Ian Hamm Matthew & Natalie Dear Sir/Madam, Crake We wish to object to the application by Mudeford Cricket Club that has applied to BCP Council for a premises licence under the Licensing Act 2003 in relation to Mudeford Cricket Pavilion, Ledbury Road, Mudeford, Dorset, BH23 3LB. Our objections are: Increased traffic/parking will impact residents. Unfortunately there is no car park associated with the cricket pitch as there are with a number of sports facilities, this especially impacts local residents when others are inconsiderate of our driveways and/or we are unable to park near our homes.

Why is there a requirement to be able to sell alcohol until the hours or between 9pm and 10pm? The matches do not go on until those hours. if the club are wishing to raise funds through the sale of alcohol then this should only be available for the match times, not outside of those as it will encourage people who are not there for the sports activities to use as a 'pub' environment rather than actually there just to have an occasional drink whilst watching the cricket. I don't see why there has to be this facility, especially when you are saying it is to encourage the younger generation to play, I would assume they won't be drinking and their parents would be driving? In addition, how would the club police people from bringing their own alcohol as they do now? Are the club going to ensure that ALL litter associated with the cricket ground will be cleaned up after people leave at 10/10.30 pm? I would want confirmation that a club member will be on site until the last of the people they are encouraging have left and then that it is left clean. and tidy and no noise beyond that point.

There is no rationale reason why an alcohol license could be deemed appropriate for fund raising when there are so many other ways to raise funds they could try first, especially when citing increasing young people as areason.

Kind Regards,

Mathew and Natalie

Hilary Martin

Dear Sirs

I would like to take this opportunity to object to the licensing application made by Mudeford Cricket Club on Ledbury Road.

I have read the redacted statement and the letter from the Club to residents. However, I would like to add my voice to those local residents, like myself, who are concerned about the potential for antisocial behaviour, litter and noise. In past years the annual club party has been a very noisy and raucous event. Once a year is fine, but the potential for that happening every night of the week is pretty worrying.

am concerned that, with the best will in the world, those in charge at the clubhouse will not be able to control sale of alcohol to nonmembers, will not control drunkenness, and will not litter pick and clear up broken glass. I would like to know what procedure will be in place for complaints.

Yours faithfully

Hilary Martin

